Monthly Booster Club Meeting		
10/13/2020	7:00 p.m.	LHS Zoom Meeting
Meeting called by	Corey Finkelmeyer	
Type of Meeting	Monthly Booster Meeting-request night	
Note Taker	Sara Gold	
Attendees	29 people in attendance via zoom, Jorge Alva served as interpreter	

Discussion Items	Action	
Introductions	Corey called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m., Introductions of the Booster Club Team were made 9/9/20 minutes approved	
Principal's Report	Mr. LaRosa shared a link to a referendum update. Ms. Ploeger gave an update on the parent Q&As that have been happening this quarter. The next Q&A is Thursday, Oct 15th. Mr. LaRosa gave an update on the gift cards purchased by Booster Club funds. The cards will be used for AVID students and Latinx Heritage Month. Mr. LaRosa explained the "door dash" concept the executive team will be carrying out to select students. Katy Finkelmeyer offered all the Booster Club candy as part of the door dashes. Virtual mentoring has been going very well.	
Athletic Director Report	Mr. Rockhold shared a link to the <u>Big 8 channel</u> and mentioned they are looking at all scenarios for resuming in person sports. In addition the athletic dept is looking at virtual expectations for sports participation eligibility regarding grades and attendance. Virtual permission slips and physical exam forms can be submitted at any time virtually via email or in person. Pickups continue every Wed from noon-6:00 until school in session resumes.	
Committee Reports	Treasurer's Report: Brenda Haskins offered the report. There is \$49,276.90 cash on hand. Brenda reported that everything from last school year has been paid. Expenditures include a \$5000 budget for a Principal fund. \$59.50 of which has gone to gift cards thus far. In addition there is an approved request for \$1600 for Girls Volleyball uniforms. *Tim Rockhold, athletic director, reported they are looking for another vendor for the Volleyball uniforms.	
	Fundraising Report: We made \$200 through online clothing sales	

in September. Link to the clothing site is:

https://stores.thinkittheninkit.com/apparel/lhsallschoolboosterclub2

We are also promoting the AmazonSmiles program. If anyone has ideas for fundraising please let Katy Finkelmeyer know lafelletteboosters@gmail.com. Katy asked about interest in LHS masks and if there is interest in making them (and possibly selling them) and the consensus is yes!

There are also waterproof Lancer yard signs for \$10. Reach out to the Booster email to order.

Business

Special Guest: Dr. Marvin Pryor, Chief of Secondary Education Dr. Pryor offered thanks to parents, coaches, and the leadership team and mentioned the importance of the upcoming referendum. A Q&A followed Dr. Pryor's comments. There were questions regarding students returning to sports and in-person instruction and the district is following metrics determined by science and all decisions will ultimately be made by the Superintendent Jenkins. The decision for the second quarter instruction plans will be made and announced Friday, October 16th. Dr. Pryor shared his philosophy on what makes successful schools and successful students. He believes strongly that students can and will learn and also believes in building strong relationships between the school and families. In addition he believes in helping students restore their hopes and dreams.

<u>Digital Sign Update:</u> Mr. Thompson gave an update on the outdoor electronic sign. The good news is that the sign has power but not enough volts. Ford Electric will be out the week of October 19th to fix the wiring and then we are good to go.

<u>Board of Visitors</u>: Mr. Thompson gave an update on a social media platform that will be used to house communications for La Follette. They are also developing a comprehensive communication plan.

<u>Little Free Library/Food Pantry:</u> Becky Walters reported on the school club, wearelafollette, she facilitates and the plan the group has to start a Little Free Library and Food Pantry. Mark Wendricks has found an Eagle Scout to complete the structures for each if the project goes forward.

Referendum Yard Signs: Brenda Haskins will pick some up and distribute them from her office. Melinda Heinritz at Madison

	Community Foundation is also a source for signs: mheinritz@fmps.org	
	Looking for new officers in the following areas: VP, Staff Wellness, Concessions Committee. Meeting Adjourned at 8:40 p.m.	
Next Meeting	Next Meeting will be 11/11/2020	